

<b>UAF North Campus Subcommittee Agenda</b>  February 11, 2003; 12 p.m. (noon) 174 Arctic Health	No agenda available
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	---------------------

### **UAF North Campus Subcommittee Meeting**

February 11, 2003

Notes

The North Campus subcommittee met on Tuesday, Feb 11. Because of the bad weather, attendance was sparse, so we decided not to delve into substantive matters at that time.

Next meeting: Tues, Feb 25, 8:30a.m. 174 Arctic Health

#### **Members Present:**

Pat Holloway, Carol Adamczak, Peter Fix and his graduate assistant

Please plan to attend these meetings. We need to hear all voices on these issues. If you cannot attend meetings regularly, please hand in your resignation from the committee so we can find others willing to attend.

The Subcommittee received a letter of resignation from Dave Musgrave. The co-chairs wish to thank Dave for his participation on this sub-committee and anticipate he will continue to provide valuable input as we proceed.

Please send in suggestions for possible candidates to replace Dave.

Peter Fix, Rich Boone and Pat Holloway met on Monday, Feb 10, to plan a dialog with Physical Plant on management and maintenance strategies for the North Campus Area. We need to include in the master plan a process of decisionmaking and subcommittee oversight to make sure the master plan we develop will be followed. Peter, Rich and Pat plan to meet with Ed Foster and any other interested physical plant personnel, to discuss possible options. This will happen after Rich returns from his singing engagement in New York! The information will then be brought back to the entire subcommittee for discussion and recommendations for the master plan.

Pat Holloway met with Dean Carol Lewis regarding the Arboretum Committee. This committee is responsible for oversight of the arboretum. Dean Lewis agreed to call a meeting of the old committee to discuss the future of the Arboretum Committee and develop a plan for that area that is consistent with the original intent of the arboretum.

We are beginning plans for our first public meetings that will take place the last week of March. The meetings will occur at 3 locations: one on West Ridge, one on lower campus and at a community site possibly the Wien Library. Carol Adamczak will arrange sites and obtain assistance from physical plant to provide easels for our visual aids. Peter Fix will develop the posters. The meetings will follow the same format that was so successfully used at the master planning meetings. We will have stations with specific questions to ask the public.

**WE NEED ALL SUBCOMMITTEE MEMBERS TO CONTRIBUTE TO THE MAKEUP OF THESE QUESTIONS.**

Peter Fix presented some suggestions, and we need to formalize these at our next meeting. The questions should include our value statements as well as specific areas such as access to the north campus area. Peter's first attempts are listed below. we will refine these questions at our next meeting so Peter can begin making the visual aids.

From Peter: Here are the 3 value statements:

1. Protect the natural integrity of the area while providing opportunities for education, research, outreach and recreation
2. Preserve access for education, research, outreach and recreation

3. Continue to provide opportunities for community involvement that are compatible with the mission of North Campus

There are sub-goals that go along with this, many were mentioned in the notes from 1-14 meeting attachment.

The questions I currently have in the posters are as follows.

For access:

Is current access adequate?

What types of access points would you like to see more off?

What types of access points would you like to see less off?

For trails:

Is the current trail system adequate?

What types of trails would you like to see more off?

What types of trails would you like to see less off?

For research:

What types of research activities are compatible with North Campus?

What types of research activities are incompatible with North Campus?

The above questions are pretty basic and general, we may need a few more specific questions to stimulate discussion among committee members. I would be willing to meet sometime (although it would probably have to be on Friday), so we can get some thoughts on other relevant issues we should include in the email to the committee.